






Carrollwood Recreation District Board Meeting Minutes  
 

NOY-YET APPROVED 
 

Carrollwood Recreation Executive Board Meeting Minutes 
CRD Meeting Minutes from 11/13/17 taken by Trustee Ryan Maas 

 
THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS SAID. THE NOTES 
CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE TRANSCRIBING EXACT PHRASING AS 

CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 
 

Executive Meeting 11/13/17 
1. Call To Order 
President Mark Snellgrove Called The Meeting To Order: 6:04 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call 
 
Members present: 
Mike Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Present 
Joe Costa Secretary Not Present 
Michael “Mickey” J. Jaap Vice President & Rec Center Chair Present 
Paul Siddall Grounds Chair Present 
Ryan Maas Treasurer Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Present 
Jessica Rasemont Community Development  Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair Not Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
Board members reviewed the 10/09/17 meeting minutes. Trustee Snellgrove gathered corrections from 
members to deliver to Trustee Costa. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:29PM 
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NOT-YET APPROVED 
Carrollwood Recreation Regular Board Meeting Minutes 

CRD Meeting 11/13/17   6:30 PM 
 

THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS SAID. THE NOTES 
CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE TRANSCRIBING EXACT PHRASING AS 

CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 
 

1. Call To Order 
President Mark Snellgrove Called The Meeting To Order: 6:31 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call  
 
Members present: 
Mike Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Present 
Joe Costa Secretary Present 
Michael “Mickey” J. Jaap Vice President & Rec Center Chair Arrived at 6:42 Present 
Paul Siddall Grounds Chair Not Present 
Ryan Maas Treasurer Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Present 
Jessica Rasemont Community Development  Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair 6:50 Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
3. Determination of Quorum — requiring a minimum of 6 CRD members. Yes. Trustee Shidler arrived at 
6:32 PM 
 
4. Public Comment 

• Rafael Jimenez —fitness trainer with Camp Gladiator which provides outdoor fitness for adults— 
requests using the parking lot at the rec center for 2 -3 days a week as a trial period to see if the area 
(OC and non-OC residents) has interest in the Camp Gladiator program (members would have to pay) 
and Camp Gladiator would pay a fee to the CRD for the parking lot use. 

• Casey Horner-no comment. 
• Josh Cooper-no comment. 

Public Comment closed at 6:34PM 
 
5. Approve Consent Agenda 
 
Motion from Trustee Rasemont to: approve the consent agenda. 
Seconded by Trustee Maas 
Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 
 
6. Regular Agenda 
Ryan Maas — Treasurer Matters 
 
Treasurer-Trustee Maas: Informed the board of audit progress. Trustee Jaap questioned Trustee Maas 
about the date that the CRD loan would be paid off. Trustee Maas commented that he does not know 
the exact date at the moment and would get back to the board on the exact date.  
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Mark Snellgrove — President’s Agenda 
President-Trustee Snellgrove informed the Board that an email had been sent to him from Jared Mills 
and Josh Cooper regarding the north wall at WSB and increasing its height.  Casey Horner from Exterior 
Escapes provided a proposal whereby the height would be adjusted to approximately 84”; quoting 
$12,388.00 for the improvement (not including painting of wall).  
 

• Josh Cooper (11707 Vera Avenue), the Neighboring resident on north side of wall, spoke to the 
board about seeing if the wall could be increased in height to either 5’6” or 6’6”. He voiced 
concerns about WSB patrons coming over the wall, and day to day privacy. 

 
• Casey Horner informed the board that if the wall height is increased, cracking will eventually 

occur at the points between the existing wall and new blocks.  Expansion joints could help 
reduce the cracking, however the joints would not be uniform and it may be unattractive. Over 
the long term, caulking and painting the points where the additional block was added would 
likely be less of an eyesore compared to the expansion joints. 
 

• Trustee Jaap asked if there would be a need for a permit for any particular height. The Trustee 
also asked Mr. Cooper if he would share the cost of the improvement, and if he and his guests 
would respect the property line and refrain from using WSB when not permitted. Mr. Cooper 
replied that he would, and would also expect the same from the patrons at WSB not to jump 
over the wall or access his dock.  Mr. Cooper did point out that he has friends that live in OC and 
does frequent WSB as a guest with his friends. 
 

• Trustee Shidler asked Mr. Cooper if he was aware who removed the chain link fence that 
continued from the existing wall into the Lake Carroll shoreline between WSB and the adjoining 
property. The Trustee also voiced a concern that nonresidents may have been bringing glass 
bottles onto WSB, which is prohibited but more challenging to address if it occurs by way of a 
non-resident. Mr. Cooper informed the board that he had removed it and replaced it with a 
wood fence similar in height which goes into the shoreline equal to the prior fence. 

 
• Trustee Rasemont pointed out that the bid (for increasing the wall height) does not include 

painting so further bids would be helpful, especially if priced with painting. 
 

• Trustee Snellgrove asked Mr. Cooper what he proposes. Mr. Cooper would like additional 
quotes would like the board to pay for the wall improvements. Trustee Snellgrove informed Mr. 
Cooper that the board would not be able to vote on the proposal and that further bids would be 
needed. 
 

• Trustee Snellgrove shared the proposals for resurfacing the tennis courts, and for repairing the 
lights. The Trustee explained that the 7/2017 motion was contingent on 4 courts being 
resurfaced and could not be awarded.  There needs to be a new electrical line from the road to 
the courts-which LDH Electrical was previously approved by the board.  However, any repairs to 
the lighting would need to be done prior to any resurfacing because a lift would need to travel 
across the courts to access the light fixtures.  

• Trustee Rasemont suggested the board members take a look at the courts and the current 
conditions, lighting included.  
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• All board members present made a site visit to the tennis courts. There just so happened to be 

an adult couple playing on 1 of the 4 courts (the #2 court that has the most visible cracking). 
Trustee Maas asked the couple what made them choose this particular court to play on tonight?  
The couple responded that it had the best lighting and pointed out that a few bulbs on Courts 3 
and 4 were out.  

• The overall consensus among the board members was that the tennis facility, courts and lighting 
seemed to be in relatively good shape; taking into consideration the cracking of the court where 
the residents were playing. 

 
• Trustee Maas was asked by Trustees O’Donnell and Carelli if the budget could even support the 

costs in the proposals.  Trustee Maas commented that the costs seemed excessive compared to 
the current state of the tennis courts; the current lighting is adequate for recreational tennis 
and only one court has substantial amount of cracking.  If lighting repairs were needed, the 
lighting posts are all accessible without having to drive heavy equipment onto the courts.   

 
• Trustee Siddall suggested that we get new bids on patching the cracks in Court #2-as one of the 

proposals discussed acrylic patches.   
 

• Trustee Snellgrove was receptive of the board feedback and will obtain bids that focus on 
patching the cracks in the courts that need it the most.    

 
• Trustee Snellgrove reminded the board members about purchase procedures. 
• No vote took place on Lake Carroll Way irrigation timers.  

  
Vice President Mickey Jaap — Tennis & Recreation Center Chair 

• VP- Trustee Jaap presented the board with an update of the year-end Financial/Low Cash 
Projection and the recommended reserves.  As of 10/2017, the projected reserves appear to be 
in line with the recommendations; the historical low cash projection as of 10/11/2017 is 
$312,292.00. 

 
Michael Carelli — Original Carrollwood Park 

• Trustee Carelli informed the board that Woofstock went well.  Instead of collecting a $500.00 
security deposit from the organizer, Trustee settled on $250.00-however the golf cart was not 
permitted to be used as a result of the lower deposit. 

 
• Trustee Carelli s/w the coaches of the 2 softball teams currently leasing OCP.  They are still 

interested in installing a batting cage on the west side of the park by the softball field. One of 
the coaches is a contractor and is willing to purchase the materials at his costs and install the 
galvanized posts to support the cage along with special netting specifically for batting cages.  
The cost would be $3500, which 1/3 will be paid by each softball team, and the remaining 1/3 
would be paid by the CRD.  Trustee will speak with coaches and allow them to move forward 
with installation of the batting cage. 

• Rafael Jimenez with Camp Gladiator  
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• Trustee Snellgrove commented that there could be issues with liability and risk exposure 
coupled with the fact that Mr. Jimenez does not reside in the OC neighborhood and would like 
the for-profit company to use our grounds.   

• Trustee Jaap informed Mr. Jimenez that we charge fees for use of the grounds and parks and 
since Camp Gladiator is a for profit, the CRD would need to charge a fee, rather than allowing 
use to a non-resident/company for free of charge. 

• Trustee Rasemont questioned what the difference would be if she were to use the park or other 
feature of OC with a paid trainer; would this be any different? What about if it was a group of 
OC residents?  

• Trustee Siddall pointed out and questioned the board what the difference is with Camp 
Gladiator versus the tennis court used by residents whom bring in a coach and other guests to 
play and train on the OC tennis courts? 

• The Board informed Mr. Jimenez that the parking lot may not be the best use, however we 
could consider this being viable at OCP. Mr. Jimenez understood and found no issue with 
conducting the fitness program at the park (on grass) versus the Rec Center parking lot. 

• Trustee Maas asked Mr. Jimenez if Camp Gladiator would pay the CRD to use OC property to 
conduct its fitness program to the public. 

• Mr. Jimenez responded that Camp Gladiator would and does pay when required (for example, 
Citrus Park Mall is charging the program $200/month with M-F usage allowed; Fresh Market is 
allowing its parking lot to be used in the early morning hours). He explained that all he is looking 
for right now is the opportunity to do a “pre-view” of the market place and determine if there is 
any need. The earliest start time would be 9:00 AM and it would begin on ~1/8/2018. If there is 
enough interest, Camp Gladiator would be willing to pay $50/hour for OCP park usage.    

• Trustee Carelli asked that Mr. Jimenez follow up at the next CRD meeting on December 11, 2017 
and bring proof of insurance, understand that a contract would need to be signed for trial/pre-
view period.   

 
Kevin Shidler — White Sands Beach Chair:  lake results are favorable/low. 
 
David O’Donnell — Scotty Cooper Park Chair: no new business; park painting has been 
completed. 
 
Paul Siddall — Grounds Chair : no new business 
 
Jessica Rasemont — Community Development:  

• Received an email for OC resident concerning the condition and safety of the volleyball 
court at WSB (lots of tree droppings, debris in sand, upkeep).  Resident mentioned that 
if one was going to make a strategic “dive” for the ball, there is the potential for injury if 
one was to hit the neighbored wall adjacent to the volleyball court. Resident had 
suggested possible relocation of the volleyball court to OCP.  

 
• Trustee Rasemont will obtain proposals for a Volleyball Court at OCP. 

 
Community liaison.  None present.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM.  Trustee Jaap made motion and Trustee Shidler seconded the 
motion. All members in favor. 
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AS APPROVED 

11/13/2017 
Carrollwood Recreation Executive Board Meeting Minutes 

October 9, 2017 — Corrected 
 

THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS 
SAID. THE NOTES CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE 

TRANSCRIBING EXACT PHRASING AS CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 
 

1. Call To Order 
President Mark Snellgrove Called The Meeting To Order: 6:02 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call 
 
Members present: 
Mike Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Present 
Joe Costa Secretary Not Present 
Michael “Mickey” J. Jaap Vice President & Rec Center Chair Present 
Paul Siddall Grounds Chair Not Present 
Ryan Maas Treasurer Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Not Present 
Jessica Rasemont Community Development  Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair Not Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
 

• CRD meeting minutes from August were given to Trustee Costa to make edits. 
• Trustee Carelli mentioned hearing misinformation about what the CRD has spent on the 

softball field. 
 

• Executive Meeting Adjourned at 6:30 pm. 
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AS APPROVED 

11/13/2017 
Carrollwood Recreation Regular Board Meeting Minutes 

October 9, 2017 – Corrected  
 

THESE MEETING MINUTES ARE NOT A WORD FOR WORD TRANSCRIPT OF WHAT WAS 
SAID. THE NOTES CAPTURE THE ESSENCE AND MEANING OF ALL DIALOGUE WHILE 

TRANSCRIBING EXACT PHRASING AS CLOSELY AS POSSIBLE. 
 
1. Call To Order 
President Mark Snellgrove Called The Meeting To Order: 6:31 p.m. 
 
2. Roll Call  
 
Members present: 
Mike Carelli Original Carrollwood Park Present 
Joe Costa Secretary Present 
Michael “Mickey” J. Jaap Vice President & Rec Center ChairArrived at 6:42 Present 
Paul Siddall Grounds Chair Not Present 
Ryan Maas Treasurer Present 
David O’Donnell Scotty Cooper Park Chair Present 
Jessica Rasemont Community Development  Present 
Kevin Shidler White Sands Chair 6:50 Present 
Mark Snellgrove President Present 
 
3. Determination of Quorum — requiring a minimum of 6 CRD members. Yes. 
 
4. Public Comment 
 

• Resident Tracy Gordon — Heard that the CRD is thinking about installing a batting cage. Her 
sons were not allowed to play ball in the park in years past because of an insurance issue with 
IDS. But she had questions about what the CRD has spent on the field. These included: 

1. What did the softball field cost OC residents? 
2. What is the cost of the ongoing maintenance to the residents? 
3. If we move from a team practice to a team game to a team tournament will we have to 

deal with IDS? 
4. Who maintains the softball field? 
5. How does this add value to our neighborhood? 
6. My son plays baseball and I’d like him to use the field. I understand there is a $50.00 

charge for using the park. I want to know the dimensions, because my son plays base-
ball not softball, I don’t want a field that discriminates against boys. 

7. Considering the bylaws, what are you allowed to expense without a public referendum? 
 

• Resident & District Employee, Shelley Stewart — (In regard to Woofstock) I will be at the 
facility all day to watch the park. 
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• Amy (from Woofstock) said that she would print a parking slip that vendors can put on the 
dashboards of their vehicles. 

• Resident Suzy Giunta — I heard that more lights were going to be installed at OCP and I 
wanted to know the expense of the lights and of the proposed batting cages. 

• Resident Janet Daggs —  I’m concerned about what’s going on at OCP. I think there was dis-
cussion of a parking area at OCP, but have not heard anything about the parking. Now I hear 
about other things going on in the park and I’m concerned. 

• Resident Suzy Giunta — It would be a good idea to print exactly what the expenditures are for 
adds on like lights and softball fields etc. 

 
• No other comments were made 
• Public Comment Closed 6:44 p.m. 

 
• 5. Approve Consent Agenda 

 
• Motion from Trustee Rasemont to: approve the consent agenda. 
• Seconded by Trustee Carelli 
• Vote: 7 in favor, 0 against 

 
 
6. Regular Agenda 
 
Ryan Maas — Treasurer Matters 
 

• End of Fiscal Year – Review of 2016-2017 Financials: Our expected revenue is 
$590,000. In most areas, we came in under budget, though a little over in community 
development. Expenses remained below revenue. Next year may be different, especially 
with expenses at WSB and hurricane damage.  

 
• We have a lease payment do to the CCA in October. 

 
• Our Annual Audit is in progress. It is published to the website upon completion.  

 
Mark Snellgrove — President’s Agenda 
 

• The September CRD regular monthly meeting was cancelled due to Hurricane Irma. 
We had no power at the rec center 
 

• Report on Hurricane Irma damage: There was damage at White Sands Beach, on a 
Samara Drive Island, and to the Tennis Courts. Trees at the residence that abuts the wall 
at WSB fell and damaged the wall. It became a public safety issue so we removed them. 
Trees also fell on the tennis courts. We had them removed. 
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• Question from the audience: Did any trees fall and knock out the power? Trustee 
Jaap, said yes on Nakora. 

 
 
 

• Vote to Award Wall Repair Contracts for White Sands Beach 
o GD Burger’s bid: $7,880 
o Exterior Escapes bid: $6,000 

 
• Trustee Snellgrove said we should go with the lowest bid. However, Trustee 

O’Donnell reminded the Board that we have already contracted a group to paint the 
wall. Trustee Snellgrove said that we can subtract the painting part from the estimate 
($1,400 for the painting).  

 
• Motion from Trustee Jaap to: award the contract to Exterior Escapes for a total of 

$4,600 to replace an 18-foot section of wall at WSB and stucco 450 sq. ft of wall.  
 
Trustee Rasemont asked if the 450 sq. ft. wall was the whole wall or just the 18 foot 
section. The Board responded that it was just the “repaired” section. Trustee O’Don-
nell, walked the wall and asked: Where does The CRD wall end and the RESIDENT’S 
wall begin. We may end up in a position that a resident will ask why we didn’t do the 
whole wall. Trustee Snellgrove said that as a courtesy, we would contact the resident. 

 
• Seconded by Trustee Rasemont 
• Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 

 
• Motion from Trustee Jaap to: award the contract to Exterior Escapes to repair the 

stucco wall at White Sands Beach for $8,530.00 
• Seconded by Trustee Rasemont 
• Vote: 7 in favor, 1 against 

 
• Trustee Rasemont: The cost for the stucco does not sit well with me. $3,250 for paint-

ing is too high. Trustee Snellgrove stated that Exterior Escapes is a contractor and has 
all the proper insurances and paper work. Trustee Shidler said: We hired Exterior Es-
capes to work repair the sidewalk at the WSB and they were 40% cheaper. 

 
• Vote to Award Annual Aquatic Plant Control Contract: Trustee Snellgrove solicited 

four bids. Two contractors responded. Horner came in at $410 / month. Horner is our 
existing vendor. Aqua-Terra came in at $400. Trustee Jaap said: Horner is a trusted 
company that we have not had problems with. I don’t think we should change for $10 / 
month.  

 
• Motion from Trustee Costa to: award the contract for aquatic management $5,320.00 to 

Horner Environmental. 
• Seconded by Trustee Jaap 
• Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 
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• Vote to Award A/C Replacement Contract: Trustee Jaap: We had York units and they 
were not good. The York units went bad about four or five years ago. Trustee 
Snellgrove solicited four bids only one responded that met the specifications. 
 

• Motion from Trustee Jaap to: award the ac replacement contract to Seminole Air Con-
ditioning for $12,856.00 

• Seconded by Trustee Rasemont 
• Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 

 
• Swim Permit –WSB: Trustee Snellgrove said that Resident Rich Larcomb tests the lake 

water at WSB for the neighborhood. Trustee Rasement asked: what is a safe range? 
Trustee Jaap: said that they would like to see under 60 cb to 80 cb. The count was at 
120 cb. Trustee Snellgrove said if we have a high count we put up a swim advisory. 

 
• Vote to Award Lights Contract 
• Motion from Trustee Jaap to: award the contract for neighborhood holiday lighting to 

Tampa Lights for $2,385.00 
• Seconded by Trustee Rasemont 
• Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 

 
Vice President Mickey Jaap — Tennis & Recreation Center Chair 
 

• Trustee Jaap: No new business. 
 
Michael Carelli — Original Carrollwood Park 
 

• Tracy Gordon: What did the softball field cost OC residents? 
TRUSTEE CARELLI RESPONSE: The initial cost to OC residents was $25,000.00. 

 
• Tracy Gordon: What is the cost of the ongoing maintenance to the residents? 

TRUSTEE CARELLI RESPONSE: The maintenance cost to the neighborhood is approxi-
mately $1,500 / year. But, we collect $10,400 per year from the two teams that have leased the 
field (to be used for softball practice.) 

 
• Tracy Gordon: If we move from a team practice to a team game to a team tournament will we 

have to deal with IDS?  
TRUSTEE CARELLI RESPONSE: We do not have any dealings with IDS and that issue 
took place about 15 years ago. 

 
• Tracy Gordon: Who maintains the softball field? 

TRUSTEE CARELLI RESPONSE: The coaches maintain the softball field. The CRD  
maintains the park. 
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•  
Tracy Gordon: What is the cost of the lights? 
TRUSTEE CARELLI RESPONSE: The lights are LED and do not draw much power. They 
are also on timers, so they shut off at night. Practice is M T W T 6-8 p.m. So the lights are on 
2.5 hours. One night the lights did not go off, so I was called to turn them off. The timer had 
broken and the contractor fixed it at no expense. Trustee Jaap added: Utility costs before the 
ballfield and lights was $19,800. Now it is a little over $20,000. So thus far, the cost has been 
minimal. 

 
• Tracy Gordon: How does this add value to our neighborhood? How does this help the resi-

dents? We should not pay for a ballpark that residents don’t get to use. 
TRUSTEE CARELLI RESPONSE: This is a difficult question to answer, besides it adding 
value to residents, like having tennis courts, parks for kids to play in or facilities at WSB. Trus-
tee O’Donnell added that he is a huge baseball fan and initially was against the ball field. But 
the field is paying for itself. As for the residents using it, it is like any other facility in the neigh-
borhood. You can reserve the park and use it. Trustee Carelli added, that he would like to start 
a reservation system so that residents can use the softball field and the batting cages. 

 
• Tracy Gordon: So I can’t use the ball field unless I reserve the park and pay. My son plays 

baseball. I’d like him to use the field. I understand there is a $50.00 charge for using the park. I 
also want to know the dimensions, because my son plays baseball not softball I don’t want a 
field that discriminates against boys.  

• TRUSTEE CARELLI RESPONSE: Anyone can walk on the field and use it. The reservation 
sheet is for parties or organized events. Trustee O’Donnell added that the reservation ensures 
that you will get the field. The $50 deposit is refundable. 

 
• Tracy Gordon: Instead of spending money on a ball field, would it not be better to pay down 

our debt? 
• TRUSTEE JAAP RESPONSE: If we save our revenue it would make approximately 1/5th of 

1% while the field provides us a 40% rate of return. Ask any financial adviser and they will 
agree with me. Trustee Shidler: We have a group who has paid for a ball field. It is one of the 
few things we have done that we get to keep and it has been paid for by an outside party. Trus-
tee Carelli: And the park looks much better than it did one year ago.  

 
• Tracy Gordon: Considering the bylaws, what are you allowed to expense without a public ref-

erendum? 
TRUSTEE JAAP RESPONSED: If it is a budgeted expense, Trustees are able to spend up to 
$2,000 without board approval. Between $2,000 and $4,000 it would require board approval. 
Over $4,000 we would have to solicit three competitive bids. 
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• Tracy Gordon: How much can you spend without a public referendum?  
• TRUSTEE JAAP RESPONSE: All of our budget, upwards of $600,000.  

 
• Tracy Gordon: Who is going to pay for the batting cages? And how much will they cost? 
• TRUSTEE CARELLI RESPONSE: The coaches have asked about batting cages. The cost 

would be $2,700 dollars and the teams would pay for it. Though I may offer to pay for 1/3 of 
the cost.  

• Tracy Gordon responded: you can’t get it done for $2,700. Trustee Carelli said that one of the 
coaches is a contractor and can do the work at cost.  

 
• Tracy Gordon: I don’t appreciate (Trustee Jaap’s) the comment about going to talk to my fi-

nancial adviser. An expense is an expense. Trustee Jaap: What I meant to say is, if you take 
the facts and ask to a financial adviser for a second opinion, I believe they would agree with me. 
That’s what I was trying to say, I did not mean to insult you and I apologize if I did. Trustee 
O’Donnell: We must operate with all 925 resident households in mind. Everyone has equal 
rights to the parks. 

 
• Tracy Gordon: My biggest concern is, are we doing the best thing for the neighborhood. If you 

tell me that only one other person “resident” uses the ballfield, then you can’t say that it benefits 
the neighborhood.  

• TRUSTEE O’DONNELL RESPONSE: We have a big beautiful field that does not generate 
any income, only cost. But the softball field is an asset for the community, and also brings in 
money. Trustee Carelli: added, that the teams pay $10,400 per year. When I proposed this to 
the Board, my daughter played on one of the teams. I knew my daughter would quickly age out 
and she would not be on the team, but the neighborhood would still have the field with the ma-
jority of the cost recovered. Trustee Jaap added: If in two years, we cannot find a tenant for the 
field, then we have to fields with very little expenditure. And to respond to your question about 
paying down our debt. When we restructured our debt, we extended the loan for just four 
months, and now have an additional $3,600 per month more to spend on the neighborhood. 
Trustee Shidler added, money was spent on Duck Island. I don’t ever see Duck Island. But it’s 
part of our neighborhood and it’s an improvement. I’ve heard someone say, they’ve seen people 
playing Frisbee and soccer. We have a park that’s now becoming a park. 

 
• Resident Janet Daggs — People should know what the agenda is before the meetings take 

place.  
• Trustee Rasemont: I’m in charge of Community Development and I’d be happy to write an 

article for the Caroler detailing any large expenditures and proposed changes in the neighbor-
hood. 
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• New Visitor — There is a D School in our neighborhood and I’ve been in touch with the presi-

dent of Chamberlain and the School Board about this. I also emailed the president of the board 
but got no response. Trustee Snellgrove: You may have sent it to the other board, the CCA 
board. The visitor exited and went to the CCA meeting. 

 
• Trustee Snellgrove: Each home in Original Carrollwood is levied a tax of $600 annually. In 

2022, we will likely have upwards of $250,000 additional funds to spend on the neighborhood 
each year, as a result of the loan being paid off. 

 
• Trustee Snellgrove: Janet, we have discussed the parking lot at OCP but a number of residents 

do not want the additional traffic.  

 
• Janet Daggs: Where do the softball players park? Trustee Costa responded, they park in front 

of the rec center and there are only about eight or nine cars. 

 
• Trustee Shidler: We spent money lighting WSB and it has helped deter vandalism. I live on 

Phoenix Circle. If we have a parking area at OCP I think it will attract more cars at the park and 
more problems. 

• Trustee Snellgrove: We had about 30 soccer parents visit us and ask for soccer goals. We in-
stalled them. So yes, the park is being used. We have a lot of business people on the board and 
we look at things different than previous boards. 

 
 
• Trustee Carelli:  
• Update on Ants: No Update. 
• Update on hand dryers installed at the Rec Center. The Trustee priced three different units. We 

went with less expensive dryers. Chuck Kim installed. 
• Woofstock Contract Update: The Trustee used the agreement that Trustee Costa previously 

used and had it updated. One of the vendors wanted to sell alcohol. The contract is being 
reviewed. Trustee Carelli asked if we should charge a security deposit. The Board agreed that a 
$500 refundable security deposit is reasonable.  

• Tree Trimming at OCP – Chuck Kim trimmed some trees in the park. 
• Batting Cage Proposal — The coaches ask if they could install a batting cage if they pay for it. 

Trustee Carelli would get specifics from the coaches including sketches. The cost to them 
would be $2,700. The Trustee did not know if there would be ownership issues based on who 
pays. Trustee Jaap: Is the batting cage permanent or temporary? Trustee Carelli: It could be 
moved. Trustee Jaap: They would have to leave it permanently. Trustee Shidler: It adds to the 
park. Trustee Carelli: The soccer goals should be good for 8-10 years. And the Trustee spent 
his own money to zip tie the nets. Trustee Carelli: Asked Tracy Gordon if she knew about 
baseball batting cages. 
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• Tracy Gordon: I would not be against it, because it’s impossible to get my son in a batting 
cage when he comes home for the holidays. But keep in mind, usage would go up because 
batting cages are hard to find and people would show up to use it. Trustee Snellgrove: I found 
Tracy’s comments about usage a negative (in regard to getting batting cages). 

• Trustee Carelli: If we did it (install batting cages) we’d have to provide keys and stipulate that 
it is only for personal use. 
 

• Trustee Jaap: We can’t solve every problem before we put something in because we’ll never 
get anything done. 

 
 
Kevin Shidler — White Sands Beach Chair: He will fix the damaged grills. 
 

• Trustee Shidler: The test results at the lake look great. 
• Trustee Snellgrove: Got a quote from Just Grillin to repair the grill. $1,585 to repair the grill. 

Trustee Snellgrove gave the estimate to Trustee Shidler and left it to his discretion.  
 
David O’Donnell — Scotty Cooper Park Chair 
 

• Trustee O’Donnell: The county began construction on the lift station at SCP. It will not be 
finished in time for Halloween. But they will block it off and will make sure there are no safety 
issues. There was very little hurricane damage at the park. By next meeting SCP will be close to 
done. We do need to pick a paint color for the work being done at SCP.  
 

• The Trustee did a walk around at WSB and noted that there are branches leaning on the 
powerlines. Trustee Jaap said that we should call TECO. That would resolve the issue. 

 
Paul Siddall — Grounds Chair 

• Vote to Award SCP Water Pump Replacement Contract: There were three bids solicited and two 
companies that responded to replace the pumps at SCP.  

 
• Motion from Trustee Rasemont: to award the contact to Tampa Well to replace the well 

pumps at SCP for $4,800.00. 
• Seconded by Trustee Shidler 
• Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 

 
Jessica Rasemont — Community Development 
 

• Trustee Rasemont: Will be putting together a column in the Caroler to keep the neighborhood 
advised on expenditures and ongoing projects.  

 
Other Business 
 

• CCA Liaison: No news, but the CCA will have the Halloween Parade. 
 

• A resident on Phoenix wants trees cut. Trees on CRD property are encroaching on her 
property. Her name is Mrs. Johnston. Trustee Jaap: Doesn’t think it is our 
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responsibility. 
 

• Trustee Costa: reported that the Boys Scouts will again be selling luminaries and 
delivering them to residents. 

 
• Motion from Trustee Rasemont: to adjourn. 
• Seconded by Trustee O’Donnell 
• Vote: 8 in favor, 0 against 

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:59 pm 
 
Meeting minutes humbly submitted by Trustee Costa 



 

ACCOUNTING & CONSULTING PROFESSIONALS, L.L.C. 
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 

 
EDWIN A. PINZÓN, C.P.A. 2004 WEST BUSCH BOULEVARD MEMBERS 

 TAMPA, FLORIDA 33612-7568 AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF 

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 
 

   

 TELEPHONE (813) 932-2338 

FACSIMILE (813) 932-6172 
 

FLORIDA INSTITUTE OF 

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 
 

 

December 4, 2017 

 

To the Board of Directors 

Carrollwood Recreation District 

Attn:  Mark Snellgrove, President 

3515 McFarland Road 

Tampa, Fl 33618-3921 

 

This letter is to confirm our understanding of the terms and objectives of our engagement for accounting 

services required by Carrollwood Recreation District for the year 2018 and the nature and limitations of the 

services we will provide. 

 

We will compile from information you provide, the annual and month-end statements listed below as of the 

period end date and for the periods then ended prepared on the modified cash basis and issue an accountant's 

report thereon in accordance with Standards for Accounting and Review Services issued by the American 

Institute of Certified Public Accountants. 

 

The objective of a compilation is to assist you in presenting financial information in the form of financial 

statements.  We will utilize information that is your representation without undertaking to obtain or provide 

any assurance that there are no material modifications that should be made to the financial statements in order 

for the statements to be in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of 

America. 

 

You are responsible for: 

➢ The preparation and fair presentation of the financial statements in accordance with accounting 

principles generally accepted in the United States of America. 

➢ Designing, implementing, and maintaining internal control relevant to the   preparation and fair 

presentation of the financial statements. 

➢ Preventing and detecting fraud. 

➢ Identifying and ensuring that the organization complies with the laws and regulations applicable to 

its activities. 

➢ The selection and application of accounting principles. 

➢ Making all financial records and related information available to us and for the accuracy and 

completeness of that information. 

 

We will conduct our compilation in accordance with Statements on Standards for Accounting and Review 

Services issued by the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants. 

 

A compilation differs significantly from a review or an audit of financial statements. A compilation does 

not contemplate performing inquiry, analytical procedures, or other procedures performed in a review. 
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Additionally, a compilation does not contemplate obtaining an understanding of the organization’s internal 

control; assessing fraud risk; testing accounting records by obtaining sufficient appropriate audit evidence 

through inspection, observation, confirmation, or the examination of source documents or other procedures 

ordinarily performed in an audit. Accordingly, we will not express an opinion or provide any assurance 

regarding the financial statements being compiled. 

Our engagement cannot be relied upon to disclose errors, fraud, or illegal acts. However, we will inform the 

appropriate level of management of any material errors, and of any evidence or information that comes to 

my attention during the performance of my compilation procedures that fraud may have occurred. In 

addition, we will inform you of any evidence or information that comes to our attention during the 

performance of the compilation procedures regarding illegal acts that may have occurred, unless they are 

clearly inconsequential. We have no responsibility to identify and communicate deficiencies in your internal 

control as part of this engagement. 

If, for any reason, we are unable to complete the compilations of your financial statements, we will not issue 

reports on such statements as a result of this engagement. 

We will perform computerized accounting services on a monthly basis, which will include the following: 

 

1) Record all financial transactions for Carrollwood Recreation District.  Records you are to furnish our office 

will include the following: 

a) State Board of Administration Statement 

b) Deposits coded by your manager 

c) Checks coded by your treasurer 

d) Hillsborough County Tax Collector's Statement(s)  

e) Board approved copy of budget for fiscal year ended 9/30/18. 

 

2) Prepare compiled monthly management reports to include: 

a) Statement of Assets, Liabilities, and Fund Balances-Arising from Modified Cash Transactions 

b) Statement of Revenues and Expenses-Arising from Modified Cash Transactions with budget to actual 

c) Budget Analysis schedule by Committee 

 

3) Review monthly Board minutes and make any necessary changes to the budget as approved by the Board 

 

4) Hand delivery of all records picked up and financial statements to the CRD office no later than 10 days 

after receipts of financial information. 

 

5) Enter annual auditor adjustments. 

 

6) Assist auditor with any reasonable information requests. 

 

7) Prepare periodic payroll tax deposits calculation for Form 941. 

 

8) Prepare all quarterly payroll tax forms 

a) Form 941        $40 additional charge 

b) Form RT-6      $40 additional charge 
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9) Prepare all yearly forms 

a)    Form W-3       $40 additional charge 

b)   Form W-2’s     $25 each additional charge 

c)   Form 1096       $40 additional charge 

d)  Form 1099’s     $25 each additional charge  

 

10) Prepare necessary information for you to file Florida Sales Tax return on-line. 

 

You are responsible for making all management decisions and performing all management functions and for 

designating an individual who possesses suitable skill, knowledge, or experience to oversee any bookkeeping 

services, tax services, or other services we provide.  In addition, you are responsible for evaluating the adequacy 

and results of the services performed and accepting responsibility for such services. 

 

Edwin Pinzon, CPA is responsible for supervising the engagement and signing the report.  Our fees for these 

services are $375.00 per month provided we are furnished with all necessary information in timely manner.  

The new monthly fee will be effective January 2018. 

We appreciate the opportunity to be of service to you and believe this letter accurately summarizes the 

significant terms of our engagement. If you have any questions, please let us know. If you agree with the 

terms of our engagement as described in this letter, please sign the enclosed copy and return it to us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Edwin A. Pinzón 
 

Edwin A. Pinzón, CPA 

Tampa, Florida 

 

 

 

RESPONSE: 

 

Terms of engagement accepted by Carrollwood Recreation District 

 

 

 

______________________________                                                             

Mark Snellgrove, President 

Carrollwood Recreation District 

 

 

_________________                                      

Date 



 

ACCOUNTING & CONSULTING PROFESSIONALS, L.L.C. 
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 

 
EDWIN A. PINZÓN, C.P.A. 2004 WEST BUSCH BOULEVARD MEMBERS 

 TAMPA, FLORIDA 33612-7568 AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF 

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 
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FACSIMILE (813) 932-6172 
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CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 
 

 

 

 

December 4, 2017 

          

To the Board of Directors 

Carrollwood Recreation District 

Attn:  Mark Snellgrove, President 

3515 McFarland Road 

Tampa, Fl 33618-3921 

 

 

 

 

Dear Mark: 

 

First let us thank you for allowing us to serve your tax and accounting needs.  Our professional liability 

insurance company requires me to obtain engagement letters for all clients.  

 

Enclosed is the 2018 engagement letter for your organization.  Please have your board review the letter, sign 

and date it and return it to our office.  If you have any questions, please let us know. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Edwin A. Pinzón 
 

Edwin A. Pinzón, CPA 

Tampa, Florida 

 

 



Ryan Maas <barg.ryan@gmail.com>

RE: Carrollwood Recreation District (CRD) - Accounting/Bookkeeping request 
1 message

glenn@nakamuracpa.com <glenn@nakamuracpa.com> Tue, Dec 5, 2017 at 10:30 AM
To: Ryan Maas <ryanmaascrd@gmail.com>

Mr. Maas,

 

Thank you for your interest in our firm to provide bookkeeping services for the CRD.

 

After reviewing the CRD’s budget, I don’t think that we could provide a competitive fee proposal for the CRD, and
therefore, we will decline participation in that process.

 

With kind regards and best wishes in your search for a new bookkeeper.

 

Glenn Nakamura

 

From: barg.ryan@gmail.com [mailto:barg.ryan@gmail.com] On Behalf Of Ryan Maas 
Sent: 12/05/2017 9:00 AM 
To: glenn@nakamuracpa.com 
Cc: disclosure@originalcarrollwood.com 
Subject: Carrollwood Recreation District (CRD) - Accounting/Bookkeeping request

 

Good Morning Mr. Nakamura,

 

The Carrollwood Recreation District is seeking bids for accounting and bookkeeping services for 2018.  We are an
established neighborhood taxing district and have annual revenues between $500 - $600K.  Expenses average near $40K
-$50K a month with checks being cut every 14 days.  

 

To better familiarize your firm with our financials, please go to http://www.originalcarrollwoodcrd.com/# and click on the
"General Info" drop down to access the annual budgets and audits.

Our monthly minutes, including the monthly accountant's compilation can be found at http://www.originalcarrollwoodcrd.com/
meeting-agenda-minutes/

 

In summary, the CRD requests a bid for the following services based on an annual term:

 

1) Record all financial transactions for Carrollwood Recreation District (CRD). To do so, the CRD will furnish your office with
the following:

a) State Board of Administration Statement

mailto:barg.ryan@gmail.com
mailto:barg.ryan@gmail.com
mailto:glenn@nakamuracpa.com
mailto:disclosure@originalcarrollwood.com
http://www.originalcarrollwoodcrd.com/
http://www.originalcarrollwoodcrd.com/meeting-agenda-minutes/


b) Deposits coded by your manager

c) Checks coded by your treasurer

d) Hillsborough County Tax Collector's Statement(s)

e) Board approved copy of budget for fiscal year ended 9/30/18.

 

2) Prepare compiled monthly management reports to include:

a) Statement of Assets, Liabilities, and Fund Balances-Arising from Modified Cash Transactions

b) Statement of Revenues and Expenses-Arising from Modified Cash Transactions with budget to actual

c) Budget Analysis schedule by Committee

 

3) Review monthly Board minutes and make any necessary changes to the budget as approved by the Board.

 

4) Hand delivery of all records picked up and financial statements to the CRD office no later than 10 days

after receipts of financial information.

 

5) Enter annual auditor adjustments.

 

6) Assist auditor with any reasonable information requests.

 

7) Prepare periodic payroll tax deposits calculation for Form 941.

 

8) Prepare all quarterly payroll tax forms

a) Form 941 

b) Form RT-6 

 

9) Prepare all yearly forms

a) Form W-3 

b) Form W-2’s 

c) Form 1096 

d) Form 1099’s 

 

10) Prepare necessary information in order to file Florida Sales Tax return on-line.

 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to reply to this email and I will respond as timely as possible.

 



Thank you in advance,

Ryan Maas

CRD Treasurer 

 

--

Sincerely,

 

Ryan Maas

CRD Treasurer  

Direct: 813-230-5038

tel:(813)%20230-5038
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